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 SELECTBOARD & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
July 6, 2017 

 
Call to Order:  The Selectboard and Finance Committee meetings were called to order at 6:20 PM. 
 
Selectboard Members Present:  Randy Crochier, Greg Snedeker, John Ward 
Selectboard Members Absent: None 
Finance Committee Members Present: Timmie Smith, Fred Chase, Claire Chang, Tupper Brown, Ronnie LaChance 
Finance Committee Members Absent: Jacob Rau 
Others Present: Ray Purington 
 
Review of Minutes:  John made a motion, seconded by Greg, to approve the minutes of 5/17/17 and 5/31/17.  The 
vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 
Fred made a motion, seconded by Ronnie, to adopt the Selectboard minutes for 5/17/17 and 5/31/17 in lieu of 
separate Finance Committee minutes.  The vote was 5 in favor, 0 opposed. 
 
FY17 Year End Budget Transfers:  Four year-end transfers to cover overruns in the FY17 budget were reviewed and 
discussed. 
 
Mariamante Loan, $4.60, to be transferred from Treasurer’s Expenses.  The overrun is due to timing on the loan 
payment, and the amount reflects two extra days of interest.  On a motion from John, seconded by Greg, the 
Selectboard voted unanimously to approve the transfer.  On a motion from Claire, seconded by Tupper, the Finance 
Committee voted unanimously to approve the transfer. 
 
Personal (Health) Insurance, $1,871.57, to be transferred from Property Insurance.  The cost of the Medex plan for 
Gill’s four retirees increased mid-year, and the increase was not foreseen when the FY17 budget was developed.  
There was a suggestion the FY19 budget should factor in the possibility of another such increase.   On a motion 
from Greg, seconded by John, the Selectboard voted unanimously to approve the transfer.  On a motion from 
Tupper, seconded by Fred, the Finance Committee voted unanimously to approve the transfer. 
 
Police Department, $2,626.68, to be transferred from General Highway Expenses.  The overrun is attributed to 
additional shifts for part-time officers in order to cover some of the empty shifts during Sergeant Redmond’s 

medical leave of absence.  There was discussion the Selectboard should have better monitored the additional shifts 
in order to have not overspent the budget.  While the total amount was generally felt to be small considering the 
number of months of absence, it was suggested in the future, at the start of an absence, there should be a dollar limit 
placed on spending for extra shifts.  On a motion from Greg, seconded by John, the Selectboard voted unanimously 
to approve the transfer.  On a motion from Fred, seconded by Ronnie, the Finance Committee voted 4-0 to approve 
the transfer, with Claire abstaining from the vote. 
 
Fire Department, $5,291.71, to be transferred from Town Hall Building Expenses ($2,400) and Veterans’ Benefits 

($2,897.71).  The overrun is attributed to extraordinary repair expenses for Engine 1 and Engine 2, as both vehicles 
received thorough inspections and repairs from KME Equipment, with a total cost of more than $15,000.  In a 
previous discussion between the Fire Chief and the Selectboard, the Selectboard instructed the Chief to proceed with 
the planned purchase of three sets of turnout gear (approximately $6,700), and other funds would be found to cover 
the shortfall.   On a motion from Greg, seconded by John, the Selectboard voted unanimously to approve the 
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transfer.  On a motion from Fred, seconded by Ronnie, the Finance Committee voted unanimously to approve the 
transfer. 
 
The Finance Committee adjourned at 7:00 PM. 
 
Gill Elementary Kitchen Floor:  The Selectboard reviewed a $9,158.00 proposal from Stonhard to apply an epoxy 
coating to the kitchen floor at the Elementary School.  The proposal is recommended by GMRSD Facilities Manager 
Jim Huber, and Health Agent Glen Ayers has confirmed the work will remedy code violations with the current floor.  
Ray noted that a local flooring company had given an estimate of “definitely more than $10,000” and their materials 

would not have met the troweled-on condition in the health codes.  It was also discussed there will be some other 
expenses with this project, mostly for an electrician to disconnect and reconnect the kitchen equipment. 
 
Greg made a motion, seconded by John, to approve the contract with Stonhard for $9,158 and to authorize Ray to 
sign any necessary documents.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 
The Selectboard adjourned at 7:10 PM.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Ray Purington. 
 
 Signed copy on file.  Approved 08/07/2017 
____________________________________________ 
Greg Snedeker, Selectboard Clerk 
 
Adopted by the Finance Committee in lieu of separate Finance Committee minutes on ___/___/____. 




















